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	Meeting Title:
	Neighbourhood Plan Working Group

	Date:
	6th July 2017

	Venue:
	Village Hall, Holwell

	Attendees:
	Sally-Anne Holt (Chair Holwell Neighbourhood Plan Working Group)
Steve Atchison
Patrick Constable 
Jo Edmonson 
Phil Curtis 
Colin Evans
Dave Hollex
Roger Kellow
Neil Peirson

Diana Gibbs (Holwell Parish Council)
Jo Witherden (Dorset Planning Consultant)
	SAH

SA
PC
JE
PhC
CE
DH
RK
NP 

DG
JW 


	
	

	Agenda:

	1 Apologies 
2 Opening Remarks  
3 Notes of Previous Meetings 
4 Actions Arising
5 Declarations of Interest
6 Preparation for Public Consultation on Site Assessments
6a   Additional Sites
6b   Dates and Attendees
6c   Questionnaire and Site Options Paper
6d   Key Features
6e   Draft Slides
6f    Poster
6g   Landowner Notification
6h   Arrangements for the Day
7 Drafting of Plan
8 SEA Update
9 Date of Next Meeting
10 AOB





	
	
	Actions

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Lord Aldenham (LA), Rodney Antell (RA), Bruce Duncan (BD), Roger Kellow (RK), Peter Mcfarlane (PM), and Libby Wilton (LW), were unable to attend. 
	

	2.
	Opening Remarks
	

	
	SAH explained that the focus of the meeting is on preparing for the for Public Consultation Meeting on Site Allocations.  The date of this meeting was discussed at this stage (see 6b).
	

	3.
	Notes Of Previous Meetings
	

	
	The notes for Meeting 28 were discussed and agreed.
	

	4.
	Actions Arising from Previous Meetings
	

	
	Meeting 28
Action 28-1: It was agreed that the summaries should be shared with landowners to give them a right to reply before the open meeting.
Action 28-2: See 6b.
Action 28-3: SAH has circulated a new version.
Action 28-4: Amended.
Action 28-5: Amended.
Action 28-6: Complete.
Action 28-7: To be completed by PhC and NP.
Action 28-8: PhC to arrange.
	






	5.
	Declarations of Interest
	

	
	None made.
	

	6.
	Preparation for Public Consultation Meeting on Site Allocations
	

	6a
	Additional Sites
	

	
	There are now an additional 2 sites for assessment.  One at Elm Tree Farm and one at Westbourne, Fosters Hill; an application has been submitted for the latter.
These sites need to be scored.  The question of whether to score for one house or for several was discussed.  It was agreed that both of these cases would be scored.  Thus each site should be scored for one house, to maintain continuity with the scoring of other sites, and once for several houses, as both sites are for several properties.
	

	6b
	Dates and Attendees
	

	
	SAH said that she was concerned that our planned date of 13th July for the first Site Allocation Consultation Meeting is too soon.  She has not yet had any feedback on the poster, time for producing and distributing a flyer is tight, and overall there is a lot to be done before the meeting.  The announcement in the magazine only said that it would be in July, so SAH proposed slipping the date to the 20th July.
After discussion it was agreed to do this, and to have the second meeting on the morning of Saturday 12th August.
	

	6c
	Questionnaire and Site Options Paper
	

	
	The draft was reviewed.  It was agreed that the date be changed from 12th August to the 19th August.  The paper will also have a definition of affordable housing added.  And it will be printed in black and white, to keep costs down.  We are hoping to meet on the 7th September, so would like it to be ready for then.
JW said that people need to see the sites (or go online).  Therefore, they should fill forms in at the meeting, or on line.
SAH said that she would capture all comments in one Word or pdf document.
CE said that we should say in the flyer that the questionnaire will be available at the meeting or on line.
PhC pointed out that we will need people’s names otherwise the completed sheets will be invalid.
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	6d
	Key Features
	

	
	PhC said that he had aimed to produce a map of the parish with arrows indicating key features.  But PhC and NP have been through the questionnaire feedback and there were no specific comments and so nothing identifiable.  As a result, they have chosen to try and identify categories of key features with coloured dots.  Also, we could add pictures of views, etc.  Could we all review and give feedback to PhC by 12th July.
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	6e
	Draft Slides
	

	
	SAH will circulate the draft slides for comment.  They will then be displayed.
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	6f
	Poster
	

	
	This has been issued.  A5 versions will be needed for the flyer. 
	

	6g
	Landowner Notification
	

	
	SAH has produced a draft letter.  This will need reviewing, by Sunday 9th July.
	All 
29-4

	6h
	Arrangements for the Day
	

	
	Display boards are in short supply.  We can borrow some from Buckland Newton, and SAH’s brother is able to provide some.  But we will still be short.  
Refreshments have been advertised and will need to be sorted out.  The availability of people was discussed.
	

	7.
	Drafting of Plan
	

	
	SAH proposed that we have a small group, of say 4 or 5, who are comfortable with writing and drafting documents, for producing the first draft of the Neighbourhood Plan.  Therefore, could anyone interested in being involved let SAH know.
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	8.
	SEA Update
	

	
	The assessment of the need for this is in progress.  We shouldn’t really need a full SEA; this would only be required if there were some risk of significant environmental impact.
	

	9.
	Dates of Next Meeting (DONM)
	

	
	The next Neighbourhood Plan WG Meeting is scheduled for Thursday 3rd August 2017, starting at 19:30 (in the Village Hall).  It is planned to be a short update and review of the 20th July meeting, and should only take about an hour.
	

	10.
	Any Other Business (AOB)
	

	
	SAH said that the Grant Application has gone in, and the response is overdue.  The funding is for a distinct package of work – funded by Locality – on the character of the village.  We have a consultant (John Rooney) for this, with 3 months of work allowed.
DG asked that people would volunteer to help set up and put away on Thursday 20th July.  CE said that he would be able to help with heavy work, early on the 20th.
SAH said that there were some maps to be collected from Dorchester, if anyone was likely to be there at some time in the near future.
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